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28 November 2014 

BY FAX (852 2524 01491 

Corporate and Investor Communications Department 
Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited 
12/F, One International Finance Centre 
I Harbour View Street 
Central 
Hong Kong 
Re: Concept Paper on Weighted Voting Rights 

Dear Sirs, 

Re: Concept Paper on Weighted Voting Rights (''WVR") 

We are writing in response to your invitation to comment on the above Concept Paper. 

"One-share, one-vote" principle should be upheld 

We firmly believe in the merit of the "one-share, one-vote" principle, being an important 
principle underlying a wide spectrum of corporate governance practices in respect of 
investor protection in Hong Kong, and is commonly accepted as a measure of fairness and 
equality for shareholders. This principle has also been seen to be embedded in the Listing 
Rules, for example, Rule 13.39(4) of the Main Board Listing Rules stipulates that any vote 
of shareholders at a general meeting must be taken by poll, which is a manifestation of the 
"one-share, one-vote" spirit. This principle is further reinforced by the recent abolition of 
the "headcount test" in the new Companies Ordinance, 

Nonetheless, we note that Rule 8.11 of the Main Board Listing Rules allows the listing of 
shares (which have voting power disproportional to the equity interest of those shares 
when fully paid) in "exceptional circumstances". 

In the above connection, it would be helpful if the Exchange can give some guidance to the 
market as to what would constitute "exceptional circumstances" under the Exchange's 
policy, giving due regards to the importance of investor protection and maintaining a 
level-playing field amongst existing listed issuers and the new listing applicants. 
Companies can then assess their own situation and decide if they would proceed with their 
plan of seeking to list with WVR structures. 

Interests of different players in the market should be balanced 

Should the Exchange decide that the WVR structures could be permitted for listing under 
exceptional circumstances pursuant to the existing Listing Rules (or otherwise via more 
substantive rule changes), it would then become important to balance the interests of the 
different players in the market, being those of the listing applicants, the investing public, as 
well as the existing listed issuers. In particular, it is necessary to consider whether the 
current legal and regulatory framework of Hong Kong can support listing of WVR 
stmctures. In the case where we come to a view that the IIong Kong market does not have 
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